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Tammy Munson

May 5, 2011
James Corbett

25 Channel Ctr St, Unit 206
Boston, MA 02210-3415
RE:
62 Sherman Street
CBL: 
048-F-007-001
       
 
 Certified Mail Receipt #7010 1870 0002 8136 5038
Dear Mr. Corbett:
I would like to memorialize our discussion today about the condition of a deck located on the rear of the property of 62 Sherman Street.
An evaluation of your property at 62 Sherman Street revealed that the structure fails to comply with Section 6-108 (d) of the Housing Code of the City of Portland which states:
(d) Stairways, stairwells, stairs and porches. Every inside and outside stairway, stairwell, stairs, and porch and

any appurtenances thereto shall be structurally sound, in good repair, and safe to use. 

The rear covered porches are in severe disrepair, have significant extensive rot, and must be removed immediately. You acknowledged this and agreed to have the structure removed. You stated the rear porches will be removed by Monday May 9, 2011. You also stated there is no access to this area from the interior of the building. We will follow up with a re-inspection on Monday.
Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code in Title 30-A M.R.S.A. ss 4452

This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 6-127 of the Code.  Please feel free to contact me at 874-8706, if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions.

Sincerely,
Tammy Munson
Inspections Division Director
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